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INDIAN RIVER COUNTY, FLORIDA 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
To:  Board of County Commissioners 
 
Through: John A. Titkanich, Jr., ICMA-CM, AICP      
 County Administrator 
 
Prepared By: Brian Freeman, AICP 

MPO Staff Director 
 
Date: October 27, 2023 
 
Subject: Federal Transit Administration FY 2023 Triennial Review Final Report 
 
 
It is requested that the information presented herein be given formal consideration by the Board 
of County Commissioners at its regular meeting of November 7, 2023. 
 
SUMMARY 
 
The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) provides funding assistance for capital and operating 
costs associated with Indian River County’s public transportation system. The GoLine (fixed route) 
and the Community Coach (demand response) transit services are operated by the Senior 
Resource Association (SRA). Overall, FTA funding programs cover nearly all of the capital 
expenses and approximately half of the operating costs associated with GoLine and Community 
Coach. 
 
Every three years, FTA conducts a thorough review of the County’s public transportation system. 
This is known as a Triennial Review. Recently, FTA completed its FY 2023 Triennial Review and 
issued a final report with no deficiencies found. This marks the first time that Indian River County 
has completed an FTA Triennial Review with no findings. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
This is an informational item; no action is required. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
1. Email from David Powell, FTA 
2. FY 2023 Triennial Review Final Report 
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